
COVID-19 Provider Billing Guidance Update – Vaccine & 
Vaccine Administration Codes – March 1, 2021  
Prior Guidance: To submit bills with the appropriate vaccine administration codes without reporting the vaccine 
administration code. This was per state and federal guidance.  

New Guidance: Submit all claims with both the appropriate vaccine administration codes and the appropriate 
corresponding vaccine administration code with the SL (State supplied vaccine) modifier appended.   

Purpose: For reporting and tracking purposes of distribution, administration, and coverage of all vaccines at the state 
level.  

Preferred One is NOT requiring that prior claims be re-submitted. Moving forward, Preferred One will follow the new 
guidance issued above.   

For ease of correct, compliant coding & billing submission, the following resource has been issued by the AMA : Find 
your COVID-19 Vaccine CPT® Codes | American Medical Association (ama-assn.org) (See table 
below) 

https://www.ama-assn.org/find-covid-19-vaccine-codes
https://www.ama-assn.org/find-covid-19-vaccine-codes
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